Freedom of Information Act 2000 – lone worker solutions
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the following information.
You asked:
• How many lone workers does your organisation have?
Answer:
The Council does not hold this information as a distinct, recoverable set of information. This is because the number of lone workers will vary by the hour.
Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.  

• How many lone worker devices were purchased as part of your existing provision?
The Council currently have 8 specific lone working devices deployed in services (MySOS).
In addition, most workers likely to be in a lone worker situation have a mobile phone allocated out to them, which meets the service requirements for any lone workers.

Do you have an existing contract in place? 

No single contract is in place as each one of the above devices is managed on their own separate agreement with the supplier and these are different in scope and extent. 

The annual contract fee for each of the 8 devices is £118.80. 

If No:

• Who is responsible for health, safety and risk management of your staff? 

The individual worker’s line manager is responsible for their staff’s safety, ultimately the Council’s Chief Operating Officer, Andy Keeling is the responsible person. 


If Yes:

• What was the actual value of the contract awarded? 
• When was it awarded? 
• How long is the contract? 
• Who is the incumbent supplier? 
• Who were the other unsuccessful bidders? 
• Is there a potential extension applicable to this existing contract?
• Are you applying that extension?
• Who will be responsible for writing the specification?

To explain further, the Council have an agreement with the supplier (Skyguard) for any ad hoc requests we get from any service areas who request a lone working alarm. 
As the individual alarms are not worth the £1000 value set for a formal procurement process to take place, a formal procurement procedure is not needed.

Each device comes with a 12-month contract period and the user decides two months before the contract period ends if they wish to extend this further.
ICT Procurement Team, ICT.Procurement@leicester.gov.uk, is responsible for the Council’s IT contracts.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


